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SUBJECT:  Memorandum of Agreement with University of Kentucky — Sanitary Sewer Upgrade

Request

The Division of Water Quality (DWQ) requests approval of a Memorandum of Agreement with the University
of Kentucky (UK) for replacement of the existing sanitary sewer infrastructure adjacent to the S. Limestone

Parking Facility.
Purpose of Request

Prior to the expansion of UK’s parking structure, DWQ wanted the existing sewer line under the proposed
expanded structure protected and upgraded. It was determined that the vitrified clay pipe should be
upgraded to ductile cast iron prior to expanding the garage. Relocating the pipe to a different location had
a negative impact on UK’s garage construction schedule and DWQ’s design for proposed upstream sewers.
Ultimately, it was decided that an in-place upgrade was in the best interest of both parties and that a cost
share agreement should be developed.

This agreement allows DWQ to reimburse UK’s contractor for the upgrade of the pipeline, for a not to
exceed amount of $110,828.50, which represents 50% of the total project cost.

Project Cost in FY21 Budget and Future Budget Years

The FY21 budget impact is not to exceed $110,828.50. There is no budgetary impact in future yeats.

Are Funds Budgeted
Funds ate budgeted in: 4003-303408-3466-92811-UKTRUNKCD_2017-CONSENT_DE

Martin/Albright
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